
 
 
 
Public Disclosure Commission 
PO Box 40908 
Olympia, WA  98504 
 
WA State Attorney General’s Office  
PO Box 40100 
Olympia, WA  98504 
 
Dear Public Disclosure Commission and WA Attorney General’s Office –  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the complaint filed on Nov 30th by Glen Morgan (case #28239). We kindly 
request after reviewing our responses that you agree that several of these allegations are patently false.  
 
Below are our quick responses to his claims:  
 

1.) Mr. Morgan argues in Schedule A and B that some donations and expenditures were reported late. In reviewing 
Schedule A, it is apparent that Mr. Morgan is mistaken about the due dates of these reports. Items #2 through 6 
were filed timely. The PDC has sent many reminders to treasurers and candidates throughout the campaign 
years stating that if a filing date falls on a weekend or a banking holiday, that the report is due the next business 
day.    
 
More specifically: 
 
Allegation 1: The C3 was filed on time: 8/8/16. It was later amended to fix an erroneous deposit date. The 
software had accidentally set the deposit date the same day as the filing date. We noticed this proactively and 
fixed it. No material change was made to the report.  
 
Allegations 2-6. The due dates fell on a holiday and weekend, therefore the report was filed timely on the next 
business day. Please see email from Jennifer Hansen of the PDC affirming this.  

 



2.) We are confused by this Exhibit because each of these expenses were reported as debts and obligations on a 
previous report or the item was accrued in the same month in which is was paid (which wouldn’t required a 
Schedule B reporting). Take for example, item #3 on Exhibit B: payment to Argo Strategies on 6/12/2016 for May 
Treasury. Below is a copy of the filed report (confirmation #100699251, link here: 
(http://web.pdc.wa.gov/rptimg/default.aspx?batchnumber=100699251)  

 
 

 
 
 As you can see, Allegation #13, #5 and #3 were properly reported as Debt and Obligations. It goes on and on for 
each of his examples. 
 

http://web.pdc.wa.gov/rptimg/default.aspx?batchnumber=100699251


3.  Each of these examples has subvendor information (where appropriate) included and is filed as directed by the Public 
Disclosure Commission and recognizing the character limit issues for the description lines. We would also argue that the 
suggested language in the PDC manual around printing items does not apply to small check orders from the bank. We 
believe, as a result of numerous conversations with the Public Disclosure Commission over the years, that we are 
reporting accurately the subvendor information for our clients. If the AG’s office and the PDC would like to clarify 
additional reporting requirements (and then increase the character limit or flexibility in line descriptions), we would be 
happy to work with our software vendor to comply.  
 
4. We believe a newspaper subscription during the election year for a portion of the election year is a legitimate 
campaign expense and is not for personal use.   
 
Thank you for your opportunity to address these concerns quickly and as thoroughly as possible. We hope you’ll 
consider that this campaign is substantially in compliance and we work very hard to provide timely and accurate 
disclosure reports to the public.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jason Bennett, Treasurer 
Committee to Elect Kevin Van De Wege 
 


